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December 31, 2021  

Dear Interboro School Community,  

Based on the CDC (COVID- 19 Integrated County View ) the District is currently in HIGH, and masks are REQUIRED 

for the week of January 3 - 7.  

 

Update to CDC COVID Isolation/Quarantine Protocols: Recently, the CDC updated their guidance on isolation and 

quarantine period(s) for general population (CDC 12.27.21 Updated Guidance) and Interboro School District will be 

following this guidance as students and staff return to school on Monday, January 3rd, 2022.  

 

Important reminders to parents:  

 

• Please monitor your student for symptoms each day using the COVID Symptom Chart (attached).  

 

• If your child has tested positive for COVID, has been in close contact with someone that has tested positive for 

COVID, and/or is experiencing any of the symptoms listed on the chart, PLEASE keep your child home from 

school and contact your school nurse for further guidance. Nurses return on Monday and will contact you to 

provide information regarding your child’s quarantine timeline. Nurse’s contact information is listed below: 

o High School, Carolyn Gardener: carolyn.gardner@interborosd.org 

o Kindergarten and Glenolden, Virginia Kambies: virginia.kambies@interborosd.org 

o Norwood/Tinicum, Veronica Youhouse: veronica.youhouse@interborosd.org 

o Prospect Park, Amy Morton: amy.morton@interborosd.org  

 

• If parents have questions or concerns, please contact your child’s building administrator or my office.  

 

Our ability to keep our schools open will require us to focus on mitigating the transmission of COVID- 19 in our schools 

and our ability to staff our classrooms. If circumstances require us to revert to virtual learning, we will alert you as soon as 

possible.  

 

We appreciate your cooperation and understanding as we diligently work to provide a quality education for our students, 

in a safe and healthy environment for all. 

Happy New Year!  

Sincerely, 

 

Bernadette C. Reiley 

Superintendent of Schools 
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